Approved: 325-23

Date

MINUTES OF THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson David Corbin at 10:14 a.m. on March 19, 1993 in Room

423-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except:

Committee staff present: Raney Gilliland, Legislative Research Department
Jill Wolters, Revisor of Statutes
Lila McClaflin, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:

The Chairman stated the purpose of the meeting was to review the bills that were still in committee. He
opened the discussion on SB 302 - watershed districts; eminent domain power. Committee consensus was
that the Chairman should send a letter to Wildlife and Parks requesting they prepare some rules and regs
concerning the granting of easements, and that this information should be given to the Chairman before first
adjournment.

SB 72 - creating the dairy marketing advisory board; milk marketing orders. Committee discussed this bill
and the consensus was that the bill should stay in committee, and that the interested parties should try to iron
out their differences.

SB 305 - liens on crops; leased equipment. It was decided the bill should stay in committee as some
opponents felt it had serious policy problems.

HB 2387 - on farm sale of goat milk. The Chairman reported the sponsors of the bill had talked with him and
at this time they were recommending that the proponents of the legislation work with the Board of Agriculture
to put together a goat producers directory , and possibly this would get the potential customers an opportunity
to find the producers.

A motion was made by Senator Frahm to adopt the minutes of the March 17 and 18 meetings. Seconded by
Senator Wisdom. Motion carried.

The Chairman thanked the members of the Committee and Staff for their diligence in handling the issues
before the Committee. Several members of the Committee expressed their appreciation to the Chair for the
matter in which he conducted the Committee. The meeting adjourned at 10:32 a.m.

Unless new bills are assigned that need to be heard, the Senate Agriculture Committee is adjourned for the
1993 Session.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been
transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not been submitted to
the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections. 1



